

Heritage Group Minutes, Saturday, September 5th at 10.00am

1. Present: Helen Fuller, Chris Jackson, Drew Bellis, Maureen Hassell
Apologies: Andy Ankers
2. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.
3. A review of the tasks set from the last meeting were discussed : non - designated assets work has almost been completed but needs to have tithe map references and OS map references. The link for this is <https://maps.cheshireeast.gov.uk/tithemaps/>

This is the Cheshire Tithe map site.

It was also decided that the work should be set out as the examples given from Kathryn (as on last set of minutes) i.e. writing down the side with photo opposite. Green spaces photos need to have links made to the village i.e. use of land/importance to the village. Decoy wood provided food in the past (need to find exactly where this is). Andy Ankers to be asked to pinpoint Decoy wood for photo. Can we link Big Wood to anything? Need to find this out.

Drew to ask Rachel and Leo if they can find anything out on the above when they do their survey. If not, Chris will go to the Record Office.

Information on Ince Hall -records- Chris will ask Ian Cotton if any have survived when Shell bought the Hall. If not, Anthony Griffiths may have some knowledge of this.

4. A meeting has been arranged with Kathryn Sather and Jeannie William for September 28th at Smithy Farm at 11.00am. We discussed what we might ask them with regards to their report and what else we might need to provide. Kathryn has been given the 2004 Conservation\Heritage report done by the council but may need a potted history of the village too. She will look at the views we want to mention as important and look at extending the Conservation area. Any work we provide for the report will be looked at by Kathryn and altered accordingly if need be. Any old maps we have would be of use to her too. Andy Ankers may have some we can use for the meeting.

The group will complete the work on the non- designated assets and e mail to Drew for him to put together in the same format for Kathryn and Jeannie. It was decided to add Badger Cottage and the WCWB post to the list. If anything else comes to mind we can add that too.

5. AON - none

6. Date of next meeting: Monday, September 28th at 11.00am at Smithy House Farm

Task	Who	When
Add references to non-designate assets and send completed work to Drew to put into one format	Chris, Drew, Helen, and Maureen	Before 28 th September
Complete list of Non - designated assets in one format	Drew	28 th September
Photos of green spaces and views to be completed	Drew	28 th September
Ask Andy Ankers about Decoy Wood and Big Wood and maps he has available	Chris	28 th September
Ask Rachel and Leo about above	Drew	asap
Ask Ian Cotton\Griffiths re Ince Hall records	Chris	asap
Confirm date of meeting with Kathryn and Jeannie	Helen	asap
Potted history of Ince	Chris	28 th September